Mrs. A. G. Swaney, Miller Hall, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Mrs. Swaney:

I was so happy to have a conversation with you this morning and to know that you are Robert Clore's cousin. I should have remembered it from the connection when your son was in school, and when you stopped by our house, but frankly, I cannot recall that incident for the moment. I do want you to meet Mrs. Allen and the rest of our family again.

I am sending you a Jayhawk Rebounds, a monthly publication we write to our boys in the service. It gives some information on our son, Bobby, and other members of our family. We are sending some back copies which will give you some collateral reading.

I might suggest that you pass these on to Mrs. Clore at your convenience. And please give Mrs. Clore my warmest personal regards.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH Enc.